Swaffham Town Council 
Market, Events &Tourism Committee

Minutes of the Market, Events & Tourism Committee meeting held on Monday, 1st June 2020 at 4.00pm via virtual media link.
Present:                         Mr F Eagle (in the Chair)
Councillors:                    Mrs J Skinner, Mrs S Matthews, Mrs L Beech, Mr S Bell, Mr B Holmes,

                                       Mrs W Bensley, Mr G Edwards, Mrs J Anscombe                    
Non Councillors:            Miss K Wells

Deputy Town Clerk:       Mrs C Smith

Market Superintendent: Mrs R Ostler

Members of the Public: 2
1. Apologies and reasons for absence
Cllr K Sandle, Mr H Eagle, Mr P Cross, Ms H Robinson.
Cllr W Bensley was welcomed by the Deputy Town Clerk as a new committee member to replace Cllr I Pilcher.
2. To receive declarations of interest for items included on the Agenda 
To adjourn the meeting to allow any traders or members of the public to address the Market, Events & Tourism Committee in a PUBLIC OPEN FORUM (Maximum of 15 minutes) 

        The Chairman informed the Meeting that he would be expressing the views of Mr H Eagle, Mr P Cross and Ms H Robinson.
3.    To receive and consider the phased re-opening of Swaffham Market following the updating     of Government advice to allow Markets to re-open after 1st June.

3.1 Phased re-opening on 6th, 13th, and 20th June
           The Chairman proposed a phased re-opening of the Market over the next 3 weeks, separating all stalls that could cause a gathering and building on the framework in place with the food stalls.
           The Deputy Town Clerk reported that Sarah Whybrow would not be returning. She also informed the Meeting that the Cabinet Office had requested a short film detailing how the Market was being re-opened. The Project Officer would attend on Saturday, 6th June to film.
            3.2 Health and Safety issues, including updated risk assessments and requirements from Traders.

            The Deputy Town Clerk informed the Meeting that the food stalls had been operating under a risk assessment that she had compiled but now they would all be asked to create their own, specific to their stall.

            3.3 Revised layout of the Market over the next three consecutive weeks.

The Chairman suggested bringing back the three plant stalls, the burger van and the watchman                   on 6th June, followed by the three tool stalls, the bric-a-brac stall and the clothes stall on the 13th June, then the glass and china stall, the silver stall and the Auction on the 20th June. Following a discussion, it was agreed to bring the clothes stall back on the 6th instead of the 13th.
3.4 Wider impact of the Market on the Town Centre re social distancing.

The Chairman expressed the hope that the Market re-opening will not have a negative impact on the town.
4. To receive and consider late or urgent matters at the Chairman’s discretion, not included elsewhere on the agenda (prior notice must be given)
The Deputy Town Clerk invited the meeting to set a date to review the layout of the Market. Following a discussion, no date was set with the Committee asking Traders and the Council to remain flexible.
Meeting closed at 4.54pm

